Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter

Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday, April 10, 2008

Attendees:  Bruce Abbitt, Jim Anding, Kitty Anding, Jo Anne Bates, Dwight Bohlmeyer, Mary Ann Cusimano, Pat Davis, Lucy Deckard, David Gwin, Lourdes Hasson, Shari Hilding-Kronforst, Terry Junek, Kate Kelly, Phil Kronforst, Jimmie Killingsworth, Leo Lombardini, Charlene Lusk, Madge Luquette, Mark Ojah, Jane Packard, Jackie Palmer, Jean Paul, Mary Strauss, Manuelita Ureta, Jim Waldson, Ginny West, Mary Dabney Wilson

The business meeting was called to order by Jim Waldson at 6:35 pm.
Business Meeting
BRAC Trail:  Mary Strauss gave an update on the progress of the BRAC trail and presented a certificate of appreciation to Boy Scout Justin Friend for his work on the signage for the site.  She asked for volunteers to help with grant applications for trail work.  Lucy Deckard offered to help with this.  Mary also volunteered to head a trail mapping committee.
Habitat for Humanity Cottonwood Project:  Now called the Cottonwood Project, Jim W. reported that the next step is to meet with the Bryan Planning Commission.  The Angel’s Gate subdivision area is located near Anson Jones Elementary School off Palasota and 29th Sts.  
Dues:  New annual dues of $15 are should be paid by the May 8th meeting.  They will thereafter be due January 1st of every year.  Give your checks or cash to Lourdes Hasson (treasurer).  Checks should be made out to TMN Brazos Valley Chapter.
Cloth Grocery Bags Fundraiser:  Phil Kronforst brought a variety of grocery bags to consider, some of which could be sold for as little as $5.00.  The logo on the bags could also be used for a patch.  Ginny talked briefly to Janis at Brazos Natural Foods to see if she would be interested in selling them there.  Janis seemed interested as long as they don’t sell for too much money and they don’t take up too much space.
Bioblitz:  Jane Packard thanked everyone for participating.  Three hundred+ species were identified and documented.  She asked for feedback for next year.

Non-profit Status:  Paperwork is being done through Vidya Rajan, our original sponsor at Blinn College.
Committee Reports
Membership:  No new business.  Keep volunteer hours up to date by sending them in to Kitty Anding at the end of each month.
Outreach:  Planet Earth Celebration was on April 19 at Veterans Park in College Station and went very well.  Pine cone bird feeders were popular, as ever.  The committee is now looking for a new member since Jessica is moving to New York for a job.

Training Committee:  Jim Anding reported that the curriculum is set for the fall.
Advanced Training:  Mark reminded members of two Advanced Training opportunities:  April 29th – Amphibian Watch

May 8th–Crawfish Advanced Training:  Dr. Ken Johnson, a crawfish specialist at Texas A&M University, will speak at the May 8th TMN meeting.

[The following Producer’s Coop seminars, which were sent via email, have also been approved for Advanced Training hours.  They are from 11-12 with Q&A afterward and are held in the new building, right corner.]

May 17th Dr. Mary Ketcherid (Extension) will present “Know your pasture grasses.”
May 31st Douglas Steen of the USDA will present “Feral Hogs.”

Volunteer Services:  Upcoming opportunities:  

Earth Day

Brazos Valley Museum – new director, Debra Calvin, wants to have us volunteer there.  Mary Ann Cusimano has a list of times they need help.  Dwight suggested helping when the Invasive Species exhibit needs to be taken down (end of May).
KEOS – wants to team up with Brazos Valley Museum and us and have nature spots
Junior Master Naturalist program planning
Blinn Aquatic Center

BRAC Trail

Cottonwood Project (see Habitat for Humanities information)
Web Site:  Nothing new to report.  
Newsletter:  Newsletter committee has gotten some good submissions.  More are needed for the next newsletter.
Historian:  No report.
Social Committee:  Jo Anne Bates gave a slide show of the canoe trip to The Big Thicket National Preserve on March 29.  Plans are afoot for a fall canoe trip to the same location.
The Family Picnic is on Saturday, April 12 at 3pm at Madge Luquette’s house.  Bring a covered dish and beverage of your choice; the Chapter will provide meat.  
New Business and Announcements
Chapter Patch:  Mark presented the idea of using the cyrano dragonfly for a patch logo, which could be used for shirts, jackets, backpacks, and our fundraiser cloth bags.  We’ll spend 10-15 minutes during the next meeting discussing the color and design.
Rio Brazos Audubon:  This group is hosting a Saturday morning series entitled, “Birding 101”.  Held on the 1st Saturday of every month from 8:30-10:30am at Lick Creek Park, it is a free informal bird walk for people who want to know more about birds.
The business meeting adjourned at 7:50.

Guest speaker Toby Hibbitts talked about his snake research from 7:50 until 9pm.  This was approved for Advanced Training.
